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Then God said,   “Let lights appear in the sky to separate the day 

from the night.  Let them be signs to mark the seasons, days and 

years.   Let these lights in the sky shine down on the earth.”  And 

that is what happened.                                            Genesis 1:14  NLT 
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After services, fellowship 

will begin again 

Sunday, October 3rd 
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Dear Friends, 

 

In January of 2020, the first confirmed cases of Covid-19 were reported in the United States.  Since 

that time, all of America has experienced a “bumpy ride.” 

 

Our church, like so many others, has seen the full cycle of this pandemic.  There have been many 

ups and downs since this began, but God has been faithful to us! 

 

Thomas à Kempis, a 15th-century German cleric once wrote, “Man proposes, but God disposes.” In 

other words, we can plan, but everything is subject to God’s will.  

 

As I write these words, we are “gearing up” for the fall season at GOCC.  Let me share an outline of 

our plans: 

 

Sunday Services: At this point, we are just starting to see a rise in the Sunday morning in-person       

attendance. For now, we are going to continue with one service at 10:00 a.m. We will monitor 

attendance and add a second, earlier service, when it becomes necessary. 

 

Sunday Fellowship Time: On Sunday, October 3, we will return to our fellowship time following the 

10:00 a.m. service.  To begin, we will limit ourselves to coffee/tea. This is for everyone’s safety. We 

invite everyone to join us. 

 

Channel 732:  Sunday, September 26th, will be the last of the Sunday morning CCTV broadcasts on 

channel 732. If you are not able to attend our services in person, we offer livestreaming at 

www.tgochurch.org.   

 

We owe thanks to the CSA for allowing us to “piggyback” on their system and to Ray Lee for    

donating a great deal of his personal time to monitor the system at the Manor each Sunday 

morning.    

 

Livestreaming: We will continue to Livestream the Sunday services at 10:00 a.m. We are using three 

different platforms, so we have “back-up” in case one is not working. You can see the livestream 

by going to our church website, www.tgochurch.org. 

 

Resuming Our Ministries: We are planning to resume our full slate of ministries and committees this fall. 

If you have any questions about your specific ministry, please contact your group leader. 

 

I am looking forward to seeing all of you as the weeks progress. We are praying for a very productive 

season of ministry. 

 

Blessings, 

 

Dr. David W. Price 

Lead Pastor 

 

http://www.tgochurch.org
http://www.tgochurch.org
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 Great Outdoors Community Church Small Study Groups 2021-22 
Small groups provide a unique opportunity for the participants to engage in  

spiritual growth, Biblical study, Christian fellowship and in loving support of one another.  
If you would like to either host or lead a group, then please  call the church office at 321-383-0303. 

Cultivating relationships while growing together in Christ 

MONDAY MEN & WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY GROUP 

 LEADER - Ray Zielinski 570-574-5788 (sandyzi@aol.com) 

 MEETS - Mondays at 11:00 AM 

 LOCATION - Fellowship Hall 

 TOPICS - Fascinating, in-depth study on Angels  (From Oct 4-18) 

   - The Book of Acts (Begins Oct 25) 
 

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING  - Year Round 

LEADER-Dan Zahn 269-7957  (dzahnr@aol.com) 
MEETS - 2nd Wednesday of the month at 6:30 PM 

LOCATION - Fellowship Hall 

TOPIC - Praying for our Country and our Leadership 
 

THURSDAY MORNING PRAYER GROUP - Year Round 

LEADERS—Cindy Manire 385-1130 

MEETS—Thursday mornings from 8:00-9:00 AM  

LOCATION—Via Zoom 

TOPIC—Praying for the needs of the church 

 

PASTOR’S BIBLE STUDY  - Year Round 

LEADER—Dr. David W. Price, Lead Pastor 383-0303 

MEETS—Thursday mornings from 11:00-12:00 NOON                   

LOCATION—Fellowship Hall 

TOPIC—The Book of Acts (Beginning October 7) 

 
 

THURSDAY EVENING BIBLE STUDY  - Year Round 

LEADER-Dan Zahn 269-7957 
        (dzahnr@aol.com) 
MEETS - Thursday at 6:30 PM  

LOCATION - Via Zoom 

 TOPIC - The Book of Matthew 

VETERAN’S PROGRAM 

NOVEMER 3, 2021 

 

 

Great Outdoors Community Church will, once again, present its annual Veteran’s Program.  This year’s 

program will highlight the importance of Spouses and the Military.  Planning is underway.  An updated 

Honor Roll of TGO Veterans will also be featured.   

 

Any veteran who wishes to be added to the Honor Roll or 

for more information, please contact: 

Loretta Anné 

ejllanne@att.net 

321-385-9667 

 

All those in attendance who were married at the time of their spouse’s service, will receive a small to-

ken of appreciation.  At the conclusion of the event, refreshments will follow in Fellowship Hall. 

 

Activities and Committees  
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OUTREACH COMMITTEE 
 

The first meeting for the Outreach Committee is scheduled for: 
 

Friday 

October 29 

1:00 pm 

Fellowship Hall 

 

For more information, please contact: 

Robert MacNevin, Facilitator 

508-942-0010 or email at rmacnevinjr@gmail.com  

 RETURN OF “SUPPER 6” 
  

What was “Supper 6” you may ask?  Well a few years ago members of the congregation 

signed up to have dinner together.  We got together for dinner, once a month for 3 months.   The 

group is limited to 6 or 7 people.  Each month, a different couple or individual “hosts” the group for 

dinner.  Each participant brings a side dish and the host provides the main course.   

 

Come join us for a great time of fellowship around the table!   

 

In November and December we will have sign ups in Fellowship Hall,  

with the dinners in January, February and March.   

 

Stay tuned! 

JB Kump and Cindy Manire 

Activities and Committees (Continued) 

GRIEFSHARE: 
 

Resumes Wednesday 

November 3 at 2:00 pm 

Place to be announced 

 

If you or someone you know, are experiencing challenges with the loss of a loved one or friend, 

if you have questions regarding how you feel about your life in general or the pathway you’re 

on, please consider joining us as we share our thoughts and feelings in these and other areas of 

grief healing. 

For more information, please contact: 

Robert MacNevin, Facilitator 

508-942-0010 or email at rmacnevinjr@gmail.com  
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Activities and Committees (Continued) 

 

THE NEED FOR DONATIONS 

TO THE FOOD PANTRY CONTINUES 
 

The following are just a few ways to increase our giving to a much needed charity. North Bre-

vard County has a major need for all you can give, including money. 

 

For the many of you who drop off bags of food in the Narthex, THANK YOU, and please contin-

ue to do so.  Your thoughtfulness is a Blessing.  The door may be locked, please just knock, staff 

are in the office. 

 

Please remember, if you are leaving for an extended period  and you have left over food re-

maining in your refrigerator (frozen or not; dry foods: open or not) and prefer not to take it with 

you, we urge you to consider donating it to the Walk About  Recovery, North Brevard Charity or 

Liberty Lodge Recovery.  These donations can be picked up on any Tuesday, Wednesday or 

Thursday morning by calling Bill Shaw at 215-450-5900. 

 
SHOPPING: 

 If or when you are shopping at one of the local markets or a big box store, please consider:  

 When buying BOGO (Buy1/Get 1), donate the “free” one as a Pantry donation 

 Purchasing a case lot dry food as your monthly donation 
 

WEARABLE CLOTHING: 

 A big need!  Before disposing of your out-of-date, too big, too small items, please consider 

giving them a “second life”  - donate them to help Walk About Ministries 
 

Please keep your contributions coming.   GOD BLESS all of you and thank you again for your 

generous donations.  We are helping people who basically have nothing. 
 

Thank you all! 

  Bill Shaw 

215-450-5900 

Please - no expired items 

MEMORY GARDEN 
 

The Memory Garden Maintenance Committee needs help - 1 to 2 hours every week.   

 

If you’re interested please contact: 

Rosalind Zahn 

321-446-7968 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry resumes  

Friday, November 12 

9 AM in the Narthex 

 

Rosalind Zahn 

321-446-7968 
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HELPING HANDS MINISTRY 
 

Volunteer Needed for Respite Sitting Program 

 

The Helping Hands Ministry needs a person who is service minded and willing to administer our 

Respite Sitting program for caregivers.  
 

 This program provides sitters for a loved one - when the caregiver has to do errands or go 

to an appointment for a couple of hours; 

 The sitters do not give any care, but are there to make sure the loved one is safe 

 The administrator does not need to be a sitter, but will keep a list of those available to sit 

and call them when needed 

 They will also recruit more sitters as needed 

 Generally, once a year (in January) we have a table during coffee hour where we recruit 

in general, for all aspects of the ministry  

 

If you are interested, please call or email: 

Elaine Stewart  

315-263-0758 or  

elainerstewart@gmail.com 

Activities and Committees  

WOMEN IN THE CHURCH 
 

FLEA MARKET NEWS 

 

We are planning for a JANUARY Flea Market! 
 

WIC has secured a SMALL 5x10 storage unit  

for your unwanted treasures 
 

We prefer items in boxes that can be  

taped shut and stacked. 

 

If you have items you’d like to donate, please contact: 
 

Steve Sabotka at (810) 434-5878 or  
 

Norm Rathborne at (321) 268-9527  

January 
2022 
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HELPING HANDS MINISTRY 
 

 
 

All facets of Helping Hands are available to anyone in TGO, not just church attenders.  If you have 

a neighbor who has had surgery and is returning home alone, we can: 

• provide meals for up to 3 weeks,  

• provide medical equipment to help with rehab 

• provide transportation to rehab 

• grocery store, doctor 
 

If they (or you) need help in rehab, we have a Lending Closet, just call & ask. 

•  walkers  

• wheelchairs  

• shower chairs, etc. 
  
 

Our lesser used, but available handymen to help with “honey do list” items you can no longer do, 

especially if it means climbing a ladder.   

 

We also have a baby lending closet with items for visiting grandchildren like: 

• Pack’n Play cribs 

• walkers, strollers 

• toys 
 

Even lesser known, our Respite Care ministry may help caregivers have sitters come in to sit with 

their loved one so they can go out.   

 

We also help with someone alone coming home from the hospital and needing to be checked in 

on, or a list of paid caregivers, if necessary.   

 
The last part of our ministry is the County Services Liaison.  We are aware of services available in 

the county that may be of help to you, such as: 

 Meals on Wheels           Free hand holds  Installed free ramps built 
 

 

We are also familiar with Assisted Living and Nursing Homes available in this area, including costs 

and move in criteria.    

 

 

 
 

 

Helping Hands continues to be available to help you year round.   We always need volunteers.  If you are 

interested in volunteering or if you need assistance feel free to call Elaine Stewart or the appropriate leader 

for more details. 
 

Home Repairs Elaine Stewart 315-263-0758 elainerstewart@gmail.com 

Temporary Meals Linda Snyder 610-751-5919 ravenmst20@hotmail.com  

Transportation Clariece Roberts 321-267-7382  clariece@cfl.rr.com 

Lending Closet Jan Lundeberg 763-221-1605 janislundeberg@gmail.com 

Senior Resources Bev Houghton 810-919-1629 bhoughto10@hotmail.com 

Senior Sitter  Kathy Pike 724-622-1001 kathyjpike@gmail.com  

   Coordinator 

HELPING HANDS CONTACTS 

• booster and car seats 

• high chairs 

• canes 

• raised toilet seats 

Activities and Committees (Continued) 

mailto:elainerstewart@gmail.com
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Activities and Committees (Continued) 

 

Singulars Outing - August 19, 2021 
Winter Park Playhouse 

“Crazy for Gershwin” 
 

On August 19th the GOCC Singulars and guests, took a stroll down memory lane, attending the 

musical “Crazy for Gershwin” at the Winter Park Playhouse near Orlando.  This song and dance 

tribute features over 40 of Gershwin's most beloved songs including "Fascinating Rhythm," 

"Someone To Watch Over Me," "S'Wonderful," "Summertime," "Strike Up The Band," and many more!  

Singulars - Upcoming Events 
 

While the exact dates are still being worked out, the Great Outdoors Community Church singles 

group "The Singulars" have announced their calendar for the next several months: 

• October - Brevard Zoo, carpooling.  Hoping to schedule an animal encounter! 

• November 12 - “Sing Along” catered luncheon meal (Lasagna from Kelsey’s).  For Singulars 

only, in Fellowship Hall.  Joan will play 

• December - Orlando’s Singing Christmas Tree 
 

To be placed on email distribution for specifics on these events, 

Please send an email request to:   info@tgochurch.org 

mailto:info@tgochurch.org
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Summer Activities 

Western Michigan University 
Alumni Volunteer Day 

June 2021 

4th of July at 
Great Outdoors Community Church! 

Henry and Audrey Pisarz dressed to celebrate 

Independence Day.    
 

The church also displayed the patriotic colors.  

For Western Michigan University's Alumni Volunteer 

Day in June, Ed and Loretta Anné provided the 

livestream broadcast of a Thursday morning Bible 

Study.  
 

Normally, Pastor David leads the class, but on this 

day, Dan Zahn provided the inspirational lesson. 
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GOCC PARTNERS WITH TGO/CSA: 
COVID-19 vaccinations for CSA Employees 

August 18, 2021 

 

Dear JB, 
  

I am writing to say “Thank You” and express my deep appreciation to you, your Board of Directors, 

and the staff at TGO Community Church.   In March of this year, you helped CSA host an onsite 

Covid Vaccination event for residents here at The Great Outdoors.   You opened your doors and  

facilities to host the Parrish medical team.  Today, you answered another big request.  Beginning last 

week and over the weekend, seven of our CSA employees who work on our grounds maintenance 

and golf maintenance teams tested positive for Covid-19  (one vaccinated, six unvaccinated).  

I called and asked you if we could use your drive-through portico and restrooms as a location for  

Parrish Medical staff to conduct an onsite employee covid testing, and once again you answered 

my call and made special arrangements.   
  

On behalf of Chairman Tom Wheir and the CSA Board of Directors, and speaking on behalf of our 

125 member CSA staff, today’s testing event was a blessing, and will allow many of us, including me, 

to get back to work with confidence during these tough times.  You and the TGO Community 

Church helped to bring this blessing to reality.   
   

I am proud of the important leadership role that TGO Community Church plays in our TGO Commu-

nity, and I'm truly grateful for our friendship, and your extra effort and partnership during these tough 

times.  Please let me know how I can support you and the TGO Community Church into the future.  

Please share our appreciation with your Board of Directors and your church team for their help and 

care for our CSA team.   

  

Respectfully, 
 

Billy Specht 

Community Manager 

Parrish Hospital medical staff setting up in the church driveway  
to deliver Covid-19 vaccinations to TGO/CSA employees. 
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November 9, 2021 

10:00 a.m. 
 

Program: 

Operation Christmas Child 

By:  Bev Gardner, 

Regional Area Coordinator 

 

Special Music 
 

Lunch: 

Individually Wrapped Lunches 

Provided by Kelly’s Cuisine 

$10 

 

 Annual Programs will be distributed 

 Open Seating - Come meet your friends and neighbors and 
have a relaxing morning in an atmosphere of Christian love 

 
Luncheon sign-up after Church 

Fellowship Hall 

Oct 17, 24, 31 & Nov 7 

 
 

Coming in November: 
 

Please join us for our  

Welcome Back Luncheon  

WOMEN IN THE CHURCH 

2021-22 Theme: 

“In Times Such as These” 
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         BIBLE STUDY 
 

THE DANIEL PRAYER 
by Anne Graham Lotz 

 

6-week study 

beginning Wednesday  

 February 2, 2022 

10:00 am  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spiritual Life Leader & 

Bible Study Coordinator 

Diane J Bomberger 
 

321-264-9583     

deebomb583@gmail.com 

Sign up after church in Fellowship Hall: 

December - January 
 

Study Guides will also be available  

during this time:   $14 

W O M E N  I N  T H E  
C H U R C H  

Group will meet in Fellowship Hall 

February 2:   Lesson One 

February 9:   Lesson Two 

February 16:   Lesson Three 

 February 23:   Lesson Four 

  March 2:   Lesson Five 

  March 9:   Lesson Six 

mailto:deebomb583@gmail.com
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W O M E N  I N   
T H E  C H U R C H  



16 

 
 

  

Calling all ladies of  the 
Great Outdoors Community Church! 

 

Exciting news we can all look forward to: 
 

Please mark your calendars: 

“GOCC Women’s Church Retreat” 

to be held at 

Park Avenue Baptist Church Retreat Center 

January 17 and 18, 2022 

(Overnight on the 17th and departing on the 18th) 

 
 
 

 

After a year-long time of uncertainty, levels of stress, and worry over  

the unknown, this will be a wonderful opportunity for us to gather,  

share fellowship and reconnect with our sisters in Christ,  

all the while,  having fun, laughter and thankfulness. 

 
 

More Information and Sign ups  
will take place at the November Luncheon 
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MISSIONARY REQUESTS   

  
 

 
 

How do we pray for our Missionaries? What should we pray? Here are some ideas: guidance,   

protection, education, ability to learn new language, establishment of fellowship, overcoming  

language barriers, encouragement, boldness to speak the word, stronger faith, utterance of the 

word, meet their daily needs, Holy Spirit, keep the evil one from them, open lines of communica-

tion, receive wisdom and insight, good health, cultural adjustment, sense of humor, security 

awareness, remember who holds tomorrow. 
 

 

SPECIFIC REQUESTS 

 
ACT Beyond- Maggie-as she reaches out to Muslims 

Air Mobile-Water Purification System -Joe Hurston: health, safety in Haiti and Louisiana 

BIMI-Baptist International – Nepal –health, strength and wisdom 

Christian Counseling Ministries-Pazke 

Compassion Ministries- 2 pastors--protection and boldness to speak to Muslims 

Ethnos 360-Schropshires house building, Willetts church building 

Gideons-distribution of Bibles 

Good News Jail / Prison Ministry –Bible study programs 

Hope for Kids-Mexico – Cynthia, the school girl we support   

MPAS-Padamo Aviation- Venezuela-healing in the country 

North Brevard Charities-establishment of Boys and Girls Club 

Pioneers- Casey and Stephen marriage, guidance, wisdom. 

Prison Book Project- Building, workers 

Samaritan’s Purse- Operation Christmas Child has begun; Supplies to Haiti after 7.2 earthquake 

Stride-Pray daily for Airmen to succeed in reading God’s word 

Wycliffe Translators –John and Bonnie Nystrom 

 
Mending the Brokenness 
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OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 
 

Samaritan Purse Christmas boxes will be available: 
 

October 24 
 

- Please pick up 1 (or more) 

- Fill it up and 

- Return to the church 

 
   DROP OFF 

 
 

Please drop off your shoebox:  
Great Outdoors Community Church/Narthex  

by November 21 
 

For more information, please contact 
Rosalind Zahn 
321-446-7968 
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Thank you everyone, for your prayers, calls, hugs and cards during this difficult time with my 

grandmother’s passing.  
 

I was fortunate to have her for almost 55 years of my life.  I was her first grandchild and she al-

ways would say her best birthday present ever.  Our birthdays were 1 day apart and we’ve 

celebrated together here in Florida for the past 8 years.   
 

This is going to be a tough birthday to celebrate in October but I know she is walking the 

streets of gold and singing praises to our Lord, so we rejoice in that, but our hearts still mourn.  

 

Thank you again, 

Cyndi Vazquez 

 Secrets in Our Garden 

Passages: 
Great Outdoors Community Church 

sends our condolences to: 
 

05/15 Joyce Rench, on the passing of her husband, Robert  952 Grande Haven 

05/20 Eileen Cooper, on the passing of her husband, Keith  373 Harmony Lane 

09/11 Barbara Burgener, on the passing of her husband, Jim  225 Addison Way 

 Sammye Madden, on the passing of her daughter, Emily  573 Lake Drive/15 

09/15 The family on the passing of Mary McQuate   440 Plantation 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    
 1 

10:00 am Choir 
2 

3 Communion 
 
10:00 am Worship 
Service, Sanctuary 
Livestream 

11:00 am Fellowship, 
FH 

4 
11:00 am Ray Z’s  
Bible Study, FH 

5 6 7 
8:00 am Prayer 

10:00 am Live Stream 
Pastor’s Bible Study 
 

11:00 am Pastor’s 
Bible Study, FH 

2:00 pm Bell Choir, 
FH 

8 
10:00 am Choir 

9 
10:00 am  
Celebration of Life 
for Frank Apgar, 
Sanct / FH 

 

 
10 
 
10:00 am Worship 
Service, Sanctuary 
Livestream 

11:00 am Fellowship, 
FH 

11 
 
11:00 am Ray Z’s  
Bible Study, FH 

 

12 
 

13 
6:30 pm Prayer 
Meeting, Sanct. 
 

14 
8:00 am Prayer 

10:00 am Live Stream 
Pastor’s Bible Study 

11:00 am Pastor’s 
Bible Study, FH 

2:00 pm Bell Choir, 
FH 

6:30 pm Thursday 
Evening Bible Study, 
FH 

15 
10:00 am Choir 

16 
 
 

17 
 

10:00 am Worship 
Service, Sanctuary 
Livestream 

11:00 am Fellowship, 
FH 

18 
11:00 am Ray Z’s  
Bible Study, FH 

19 20 21 
8:00 am Prayer 

10:00 am Live Stream 
Pastor’s Bible Study 

11:00 am Pastor’s 
Bible Study, FH 

2:00 pm Bell Choir, 
FH 

6:30 pm Thursday 
Evening Bible Study, 
FH 

22 
10:00 am Choir 

23 
6:00 pm  Concert: 

Eirinn Abu, Sax-
ophonist; ice 
cream sundaes 
following the 
concert 

24 
10:00 am Worship 
Service, Sanctuary 
Livestream 

11:00 am  - 

WELCOME 
BACK BRUNCH 
FH 
 

25 
11:00 am Ray Z’s  
Bible Study, FH 

26 
10:00 am WIC 
Board, Choir Rm 

27 
 

28 
8:00 am Prayer 

10:00 am Live Stream 
Pastor’s Bible Study 

11:00 am Pastor’s 
Bible Study, FH 

2:00 pm Bell Choir, 
FH 

6:30 pm Thursday 
Evening Bible Study, 
FH 

29 
10:00 am Choir 

30 
 
 

31 
10:00 am Worship 
 Service, Sanctuary 
 Livestream 

11:00 am Fellowship, 
FH 

      

October 2021 


